Highways Report – for March 18, 2021 Parish Council Meeting

Street Lighting in Cliffsend Road

KCC went ahead in early January with the Stage 3 Audit without advising us. Their excuse was that I could not have attended because of Covid restrictions. The Auditor concluded that Street Lighting was not required for Highway Safety reasons.

KCC are in the process of producing a lighting design, as requested by the Parish Council. 

Foads Hill Railway Crossing

I raised the matter with the Chief Executive of Network Rail and his office has assigned their Southern Region Community Relations Manager to look into the matter. He has asked the Network Rail Project Manager to provide him with a report.

The aim is to set up a site meeting with Network Rail and KCC Highways to address the safety issues.

Highways Improvement Plan (HIP)

The Traffic Regulation Notice for additional parking restrictions has gone through with only three objections. Five residents wrote in to support the proposals

The cost of the double yellow lines is £577.80 and it is recommended that the Council approve this expenditure.

We have received a preliminary design for a raised table at Cliffsend Road/Foads Lane/Foads Hill junction. The cost estimate is in the region of £12,000 - £15,000. The plan is to arrange a mail drop for residents in the top part of Foads Lane, Moyes Close, Sceales Drive and Greystones Road to seek their views on a raised table at the junction.

Funding

Millwood Designer Homes have agreed to contribute £2,500 to the Fund.

We have followed up with Southern Water re their contribution to Road Safety Fund. The initial commitment was £5,000 and they are looking to increase this with contributions from their partners on the project.



